Region 3 Mental Health Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes
October 26, 2011
Region 3 Board Members Attending:   Linda Dripps, Lisa Koltes, Ross Mason, Todd Hurt, Elda Catalano, Jeri Gowen, Jose Valle, Michele Sherrer, Phyllis Vermilyea,
Scribe:  Joy Husmann
Region 3 Board Members Absent:  Pattsie Carlile, Cindy Cameron, Marc Shigeta, Steve Rule, Chris Smith
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action/Next Steps

	Introductions, sign-in, distribute handouts
	Chair Dr. Lisa Koltes called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  Sign-in sheet, agenda, REG3 MH By-Laws Final Copy, Needs Assessment Report from 09/28/11, MH Dashboard, and 09/28/11 meeting minutes were distributed.  Chairman Koltes asked for introductions around the table.
	

	Review Agenda and Previous Meeting Notes
	Review meeting minutes from 09/28/11
	Reviewed Minutes from 09/28/11.  

	Behavioral Health Interagency Cooperative
	Ross mentioned there is nothing new that had been shared by the Cooperative and that they are meeting again in November.  Joy had also heard the same information with the addition of coming legislation to combine the Mental Health Board and Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Use Disorders.
	www.bhinc.idaho.gov

	Mental Health Update
	Update to the Southwest District Hub is the addition of Scott Rasmussen is the new Program Manager for Region 5.  Budget review for our hub shows we are relatively balanced for the coming year.  Region 4 will no longer bill for Medicaid.  Region 3 and 5 is credentialed for another 3 years.  Mental Health Court clients with Medicaid will stay with the Department.  The new Southwest District Hub Discharge Planner, Lana Tadlock, MSW in Region 4 will be transferring over to the Southwest Hub.  There is currently some difficulty with discharge planning, both adult and children, therefore, a new coordinator for this service will be helpful not only for us, but also for our community partners.  There have been a few internal employee changes with a few anticipated openings.  Todd met with Kim Harvey, IDOC, District 3, State Felony Adult Probation and Parole to continue our efforts to increase communications and partnership.  The Dept. will embed a clinician with IDOC and work with Jade at IDOC who is the GAIN administrator and clinician for substance abuse, thus allowing services from both to the IDOC clients.  This would be similar to the model we utilize and have been successful with Juvenile Probation and Parole.  Todd distributed his internal dashboard report for Board review.  Todd also noted that the new State Hospital North Administrator is Ken Kraft.  Also, Julia Mantle is no longer with WVMC and there is a Board vacancy for the hospital liaison and Co-Chair positions.  Todd will follow up on a new prospect for the Board.
	

	Children’s Mental Health
	Jose oversees a team of client intake workers for the Dept. for children and adult and has the capability to perform intakes if needed.  Jose recently participated in a Piece Circle Program Training which is based on a Native American process of discussing things in a circle.  This is a highly utilized, evidence-based training and highly effective with juveniles in the system and gang members.  Elda also added that Canyon County has a high number of minority youths entering the corrections system and that this training would benefit those working with them.  She stated that the target population are those juveniles currently in the system and are gang affiliated.  Jose shared a few very powerful stories from the training and stated that the talking piece is key in the success of the group.  Todd shared that they are visiting the schools to keep communication open.
	

	State Planning Council
	Lisa said the next SPC meeting will be in January and they meet at least three times per year.  All regions were assigned two gaps and needs for their region that was presented at the last meeting.  She also shared a letter from Director Armstrong with all of the Region’s gaps and needs.  Lisa also stated to keep an ongoing list of these gaps and needs for our region.  Lisa and Phyllis shared that there will not be another legislative breakfast as the turnout was low with a high cost.  There has been some discussion that the Mental Health Boards contact their legislators by region.  Joy shared how effective this process worked for the RAC Region 3 and the legislators were very receptive to meeting prior to beginning their session.  Joy suggested that both the RAC and MHB Chairs get together to brainstorm any ideas they have.
	

	RAC
	There will be a combined Region 3 & 4 Provider meeting on November 3rd at 10 am in Boise at the Ada County Sheriff’s Reporting Facility for providers to meet with all agencies who provide mental health and substance abuse services.  Terry Reilly will be opening up a new office in Middleton with full services (including Mental Health) in December 2011.  Joy also reminded members to check the MHB and RAC websites for updates.  SEQUEL (a.k.a. Three Springs) is a company that provides treatment to male only 10-18 year olds with sexual misconduct issues (and other issues) and will be providing services in Meridian.  They are also looking for other agencies to partner with.  Elda said she will be meeting with them next week.  
	

	Commissioners Update
	Michele Sherrer updated the Board that there are some issues with Ada County regarding where the Mental Health client resides and billing per county.  There was some discussion regarding the history and ongoing Association discussion between counties regarding this issue.
	

	Other Business
	Lisa opened the floor to those who wanted to take the opportunity.  Krissy Munson, owner of 4 Rivers Mental Health introduced herself and explained their services.  Mike Wiley, owner PEAK Mental Wellness and Counseling (a.k.a. Integrity Therapeutic in Caldwell).  They also have an office in Nampa that is associated with Nampa Family Justice Center and see only those clients.  Jeri Gowen updated the Board on prevention services she has available in both Nampa and Caldwell.  Carol Dickson with the Idaho Family Federation updated the Board on the Idaho Youth Move statewide advocacy program.  They have also had several successful workshops for siblings who have family members with a mental illness.
	

	Next Meeting
	Next meeting is November 30, 2011 at 10:00 am at DHW Caldwell Office.  
	


Meeting adjourned at 11:25 am
